
 COUNCIL MEETING

MAY 2, 2018
     WEDNESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Wednesday, May 2, 2018 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ron Benakovich, Ken Hickman, 

Vice President Stacy Selagy and Kirk Quasebarth.  Also present were Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, President Rosemary Cooley and Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown. 

-No one was absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 6:00 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.

MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular (and executive) meeting on April 18, 2018.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ron Benakovich made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.

Member Stacy Selagy asked questions about some of the high WW bills.  Tony explained the situation and everything was okay. 
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $79,743.44 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   President Cooley checked over & 
validated the month of April's month end reconciliation / bank statements. 
VISITORS:   Terri Saunders, resident complained once again about vehicles parking the wrong way on her part of 4th Street.  Marshal Young said it is a handicapped person and he has already talked to them about it.

PARK ISSUES...   1. Superintendent Rodgers has talked to the Splash Pad engineers about blueprints and locations for the pad.   2. The 2 benches that have been engraved with memorials are completed and they have been returned.   3. The donated batting cage should be installed soon.   4. The dugout remodeling is completed and the windows on the press box should be finished soon.   4. There still needs to be some remodeling work completed at the softball and little league fields.  

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… 1. Jon Borgers from Wessler Engineering sent in a email that Clerk Brown read to everyone about the sewer lining.  The ads for the work will be in the newspaper here the next 2 weeks.  We will have a pre-bid meeting here on May 17th and the opening of the bids will also be here on May 30th.   2. Tony talked about the last IDEM noncompliance letter that we received.  He said he will take care of it soon.    

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… 1. Marshal Young stated the the trailer park brought in a bush hog and they cut most of the brush and grass off of their west lot.   2. The Trosper property may be purchased by some local contractors and remodeled.   3. President Cooley stated that the house north of the AAA Fire Company and the house directly across Highway 421 need to have letters sent to clean up their properties.  Roger said he will send them soon.

WEST HIGHWAY #16 DRAINAGE PROBLEM... Tony met with a representative of Vanguard West, Steve Laposi, on how they want to handle the drainage problem.  Everyone thought the idea should be fine.  We may also install a tile that may drain the Quasebarth property.   

2018 TRASH CONTRACT... The trash contract will be extended for 3 more years!!!   Our fine negotiator, Attorney Dow Dellinger settled the contract for 3 more years with Advanced Disposal.   Nice job Dow!

TRASH CONTAINERS AT EACH RESIDENCE... Since the contract was being looked at by Advance, they will not pick up more than (1) container at each house... per the contract.   A lot of the dual containers at the houses were just there and they were not paying for them.  We will collect all of the dual containers here in a week or two.

WATER & WASTEWATER FINANCES... Clerk Brown handed out different charts this time showing the TOTAL accounts of the water and sewer areas.   The water chart shows some small increases while the WW chart is starting to go down.  We will monitor them the next few months to see if a utiltiy price increase is needed.

1.

2.

2018 CIRCUIT BREAKER REPORT... Clerk Brown handed out this year's report.   We raised the 2018 budget by $78,000 this year and our Circuit Breaker increased only $5000.   That will be manageable.
FUTURE COUNCIL MEETING (DAY) STARTING IN JUNE...  We have discussed moving our meeting day back to Tuesday.   After a short discussion we decided to keep the day from now on as Wednesday.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...  1. Tony went to his annual Mosquito School this week.  He was certified and our sprayer machine was also certified.    2. Tony is ordering more cold patch material for the streets.   3. IDEM's wastewater rehab that they want us to work on is being accomplished by Tony, Jon from Wesslers and Flukes Sewer company.  We need to send them at least 3 different letters.   4. The plant's grit removal system is down.  We will start work on that soon.  The total costs should be around $3626.

       5. Flukes Company will be also fixing the non-potable water system.   6. One of our clarifiers has been 

fixed.   7. The root blower pump will be installed soon.   8. President Cooley asked about the water plant's brine pump.  Tony will get it fixed soon.   9. Tony is still trying to get a CSX railroad person to help us with their debris piles around town.   10. Our Bobcat will be serviced this week.   11. Tony is still looking for a new brush pile lot.   12. The boys and Tony will start digging up soon a blocked storm sewer by the Senior Citizens Apartments.

Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger and his deputies participated in the “Every 15 Minutes” program at North White High School.  The program was on Wednesday and finished up on Thursday morning.    

2. The North White prom is this Saturday night. It will be at the Francesville Conference center by Highway 114.   3. The annual firearms training will be soon.    4. North White High School may be getting a grant for “school resource officers” to help patrol / protect the school buildings.   5. The street flowers are coming along nicely in the greenhouse.     


Clerk Tim Brown...  1. President Cooley and Clerk Brown will be attending a “school & community 
improvement” meeting at North White on Wednesday, May 16, 2018 at the school's cafeteria.   


2. The June 11th week Clerk Brown & Deputy Clerk Reindt will be attending the annual Clerk – 
Treasurer's Conference in South Bend.   Tim will be there all week and Debbie will be there for 2.5 days. 


Member Ken Hickman... talked with business owner Brad Gutwein again about the fronts of their 
buildings.   He will consider upgrading the fronts of his businesses.

Kirk Quasebarth made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Ken Hickman seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 6:47 pm.

*Our next Regular Meeting will be on WEDNESDAY, May 16, 2018 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall. 
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